
Sponsors’ Products 

League and team sponsors may make their products (e.g., t-shirts or caps) available to the club at 
reduced rates, or even free of charge. These opportunities often occur in relation to comparable 
products provided to the players. When such opportunities occur, a decision on whether to accept 
them, and how to treat such products, shall be made by an ad hoc committee of the General Manager, 
Financial Vice President, and the President or designee. The decision shall include whether to accept the 
product on the terms offered; whether to sell it, and to whom (i.e., the general public, club staff, or 
some other target group); or to give such products away, and to whom. If a consensus of the three is not 
possible, the decisions may be referred to the full Board. If a timely Board meeting is not possible, the 
Board may be polled by email. 


